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December 13, 2018
National Inquiry into Missing and Murdered
Indigenous Women and Girls VIA EMAIL

PO Box 500, Station A
Vancouver, B.C

Attention: Registrar, Mr. Bryan Zandberg
Dear Sir:

Re: Rule 33 Submission and Final Written Submission

Pursuant to Rule 33 and the Practice Direction on Public Submission of Information to the
Record Outside of Witnesses, I am submitting additional documents on behalf of the
Saskatchewan Association of Chiefs of Police.

During the Oral Closing Submissions in Calgary, Commissioner Qajaq Robinson asked
whether or not The Police Act, 1990, applied to the File Hills First Nations Police Service.
In response to that question, and a series of follow up questions I informed Commissioner
Robinson that the File Hills First Nations Police Service was also subject to the authority
of the Saskatchewan Police Commission and the Public Complaints Commission.

We submit the following, which further verifies the reply given to those questions:

a) Order in Council 129 of 2001, with particular reference to Schedule “A”, Terms
and Conditions of Authorization; and

b) Order in Council 915 of 2002, again with particular reference to Schedule “A”,
Terms and Conditions of Authorization.

In particular, I highlight paragraph 4, which specifically states that the File Hills First
Nations Police Service is subject to the direction of the Minister of Corrections and
Policing, the audit, review and general policy of the Saskatchewan Police Commission,
and other regulations applicable to police services, and the public complaints and
discipline procedures established by The Police Act, 1990.
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I formally request that each of these documents be submitted into evidence, and form part
of the record of the National Inquiry.

In addition, I am filing the final written submission on behalf of the Saskatchewan
Association of Chiefs of Police.

I thank you in advance, for considering these documents for submission and filing. Should
you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me,

Yours truly,

Katrina M. Swan
Legal Counsel
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